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goods flow into consumption, can appreciate the importance of maintaining pur-
chasing power at a high level and having it widely spread among the families of
your respective communities. Your economic interests as independent retailers
are bound up in the outcome of the struggle with monopoly.

Another aspect of monopoly quite similar to its contribution to business
depressions is its power to oppress and exploit other groups which are unable
tn organize their own monopolies. Agriculture, for instance, is the means of
livelihood of nearly half our population and the basic industry for all others.
It nan made little progress in the direction of organized control of its own
prices or production. Without such control, it has had to bear the full impact
of monopoly both in buying and selling. For years before the crash in 1929»
agriculture was not prosperous, although other industries were enjoying a sort
of wild prosperity, achieved largely at the expense of agriculture. Perhaps
what then pissed for national prosperity was only the prosperity of monopoly.
It should he plain to all that with agriculture prostrate, even the pseudo
prosperity of monopoly could not continue.

Mere receipt of greater income by our agricultural population, whether from
prices driven upward by natural or artificial causes, or from subsidies paid by
the Government, is in itself no permanent remedy. So long as there exists the
power of monopoly to control the prices of what the farmer buys, increases in
the farmerfn income are but the occasion for equivalent increases in the prices
he must pay. His relative position is not improved. Indeed, it is possible for
his relative position to grow worse notwithstanding in increased income. The
same is true also of other unorganized groups and classes of our population.

A most disturbing and puzzling feature of the present business improvement
is that with industrial production back nearly to pre-depression levels, we
still have substantial unemployment. It should be clear that unless these
unemployed have their buying power restored, we shall sooner or later suffer
another depression.

A related problem to that of monopoly is how to distribute purchasing power
in equal ratio to the increase of machine production. Any general monopoliza-
tion, of the means of production and distribution carries with it limination of
pureharing power. The inability of millions to produce, to purchase, and to
consume in but the reflection of such monopolization.

In its broadest aspects, the problem of concentration of wealth is a world
problem. It underlies the civil war in Spain, the communist revolution in
Russia, the death of democracy in other countries. It has toppled kings from
their thrones. It will drive to disaster dictators, whether economic or
political, who thwart the masses in their effort to achieve a better standard
of living ar.d greater economic security. The whole world is in revolt against
that philosophy of unnecessary scarcity which ha3 been the philosophy of private
monopoly.

The history of anti-trust legislation and its enforcement in the
United Spates contains alternating periods of activity and quiescence. Just now
we seem to be approaching the crest of a wave of activity. The recent passage
of the utility holding company act, the Robinson-Patman Act, and consideration
of the Wheeler anti-basing point bill indicate that there is a decided revival
of interest in the subject of monopoly. The progressive elements in both major
political parties have never lost interest in it, and the platforms of both now
pledge & renewed attempt to enforce and strengthen the laws designed to protect
the public aga±aat monopoly.
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In the verse of John Boyle O'Reilly:

"Here on this soil

Began the kingdom, not of kings, but men!

Began the making of the world again;

Where equal rights and equal bonds were set;

.Where all the people equal-franchised met;

Where doom was writ of privilege and crown;

Where human breath blew all the r.dols down;


